
Chapter 4. Public Involvement and Agency Coordination

Interstate 73 FEIS:  I-95 to the Myrtle Beach Region

Comment noted and text has been added to Chapter 1 under section 1.1.3 concerning the agreement
between South Carolina and North Carolina.  The I-74 project in North Carolina has been added to
Section 3.17.7 on page 3-225.
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Consensus on the Purpose and Need was reached by the ACT on December 9, 2004, and a
concurrence letter was received from NOAA on November 2, 2005.

Text has been added throughout Chapter 3 addressing the potential cumulative impacts associated
with the proposed project.
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As detailed in Chapter 2 and the Alternative Development Technical Memorandum, the CAT was utilized
to develop the 141 preliminary Build Alternatives. The  sensitivity of the CAT program was also tested
using a variety of assumptions. It was determined that the CAT was identifying the least impact route
based on several parameters. In addition, the CAT was specifically used to generate a multitude of
preliminary alternatives that were further modified through engineering and consideration of impacts
to the natural and human environment. Once the CAT generated the preliminary Build Alternatives, the
program was only used to quantify potential impacts.

Please refer to Appendix E for the Section 4(f) Evaluation that was prepared due to the impact to the
Little Pee Dee Heritage Preserve. The proposed crossing of Nichols Highway over Lake Swamp also
has been modified to parallel the existing crossing.

As described in Chapter 2, Alternative 5 and Alternative 7 were viable alternatives, but Alternative 3
had less impacts and better features (refer to Section 2.7.5, page 2-70).

Comment noted and text has been added to Chapter 3, Section 3.12.8, page 3-156.  The project will
follow the established SCDOT policy in regards to borrow pits.
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Comment noted. The results of the hydrological modeling indicated no significant water quality
effect attributable to the roadway runoff, refer to Chapter 3, Section 3.17.6.1, page 3-220.

Text has been added to Chapter 3, Section 3.14.7, pages 3-186 through 3-188, to address potential
impacts to black bears due to habitat fragmentation and the potential for collisions due to higher traffic
volumes. At the time of the FEIS, no decision had been made concerning the use of wildlife crossings.

The ACT has determined to use USACE SOP, based on watershed units, to develop mitigation
credits needed.  These are to be used as guidance to develop large scale mitigation site(s).
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